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Recognition and Gratitude
City of Santa Paula

for their trgmegndous contributions
to the County of Ventura’s 150th dnniversary Celgbration

Whergas, the City of Santa Paula played a pivotal rolg in the 150th {Inniversary Celgbration of thg County of
Ventura; and

Wheregas, as thg host city for thg Mountains to thg Se¢a Jubilgg and Music Festival, danta Paula dgmonstrated
gxegptional lgadership and creativity in organizing a major gvgnt that cglgbrated our county's heritage and
community spirit; and

Whereas, the City's gfforts in creating a weglecoming and vibrant atmosphegre showcased the historic charm and
cultural richngss of Santa Paula; and

Whergas, the collaboration of danta Paula's city dgpartments, Santa Paula Chamber of Commereg, community
groups, and voluntgers gxgmplifigd a strong commitment to community gngagement and public sgrvicg; and

Whergas, the City of Santa Paula's innovativg approachgs, such as the Bursting with Color: ®owntown Banner
Celgbration, significantly gnhanced the festive spirit of the county’s sgsquicgntgnnial eglgbrations; and

Whereas, the City’s dedication to a safe and inclusive gvent created a memorableg gXpgerigncg for rgsidegnts and
visitors alike, contributing to the overall suceegss of the County’s milgstong annivgrsary.

Now, Thergfore, Be It Resolved, that the County of Ventura Board of dupervisors hergby recognizegs and thanks the
City of Santa Paula for its outstanding contribution to theg 150th {Inniversary Cglgbration and its continued
commitment to fostegring a vibrant and inclusivg community.

Pregsented on this 19" day of Pgcgmber 2023
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